
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
To all Sportsfriends in all National Federations, Clubs, to all our 
friends, supporters, coaches, doctors physiotherapists and 
staff members a hearty thank you for their dedication to deaf 
sports. 
 
The German Deaf Sports Association and the Sports Youth 
wish all of you in Germany and abroad a happy Christmas, 
health, good luck, success and good co-operation in 2007! 
 
The DGS invites you to the international sports events 2007. 
We are looking forward to welcome sportsmen and -women 
from all over the world to the Dresse & Maere Tennis-Cup 2007 
in Munich and the World Badminton Championships in 
Muelheim/Ruhr. 
 
       Karl-Werner Broska 
       DGS-President 

 
Birgit Hermann-Payer, Vice President – Josef Scheitle, Vice President –  

Peter Fiebiger, Vice President – Marina Kleefuß, Chairwoman of the Sport Youth 
Winfried Wiencek, General Secretary – Sabine Grajewski, Sport Director 

 

Friedrich Waldow, Honorary President – Käthi George, Honorary Member  
 

Reinhold Lorenz, Public Relations,  
Peter Schöler, Webmaster 

 

Technical delegates: Volker Dießlin (badminton), Volker Siegling (basketball), Rainer Kühn (bowling), Matthias Knebel 
(dart), Heinz Brandt (fistball), Dieter Wickert (football), Frank Förtsch (handball), Helmut Kapitke (skittles-classic), Werner 
Hiller (skittles-plank), Volker Kramer (skittles-quadrant), Steffen Rosewig (athletics), Patrick Herb (motorsports), Gerald 

Mielke-Weyel (cycling), Holger Mende (chess), Peter Thiele (swimming), Ingo Schweinsberg (shooting), Johannes 
Bildhauer (tennis), Horst-Peter Scheffel (table tennis), Jürgen Deimel (volleyball), Jürgen Schuster (water polo), Jürgen 

Grundmann (winter sports) 
 

and the staff of the office, Ulrike Tefs-Rasche, Anne Köster, Katja Kluttig, Stefan Ebeling (apprentice)  
 


